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1. ADMINISTRATIVE

A. The OSC Chair called the meeting to order at 10:10 am.
B. Meeting Minutes and Highlights
The Committee reviewed the draft minutes and highlights from the May 17, 2006 OSC meeting.   Ms. Kozlowski requested revisions to both the minutes and highlights.  Mr. Ingersoll made a motion to approve as revised, and Mr. Fallon seconded the motion.  In a unanimous voice vote, the May 17, 2006 minutes and highlights were approved as revised.
C. Mr. Norris gave a report on the June 18-21, 2006 SEARUC meeting where he made a presentation on the NC Transmission Planning Collaborative that included an overview of the process and discussion of next steps and key issues for the Collaborative.  Mr. Norris also provided a summary of a roundtable discussion from the SEARUC meeting.  Finally, he told the group that he believed an opportunity exists for the Collaborative to help guide the actions of the Commissioners, as they are looking for ideas on how to improve the transmission planning process.
2. PWG STATUS REPORT
A report on the June 20, 2006 PWG Meeting was given by Mr. Byrd.  He described the main topics discussed at the meeting, focusing on the time spent by the group reviewing the thermal screening results for the resource supply options.  Mr. Byrd also provided the OSC with an update on activities related to the PWG brainstorming session on the phase angle issue.  He described for the OSC a potentially promising solution which Progress Energy is investigating as a result of the brainstorming session.  He credited the transmission planning collaborative effort for spurring ideas that led to this possible solution.
3. FERC OATT NOPR Related to Transmission Planning
Mr. Ernst led off the discussion of the FERC OATT NOPR saying that Duke Energy was currently reviewing the document and drafting comments.  He asked whether the OSC members would like to coordinate/share their comments on this document.  Mr. Ingersoll supported this and suggested that the OSC might wish to submit joint comments, if there are areas where the members can find common ground.  All parties expressed interest in collaborating on the comments.  Duke and Progress agreed to distribute their comments to the group for feedback as they are drafted over the next week or two.  Participants agreed then to conduct a conference call, once the comments have been shared, to discuss points of agreement/disagreement.  Janice Carney will make the necessary arrangements for selecting a date and setting up the conference line for the call.
4. TAG

The chair reminded the group that the next TAG meeting will be held in Raleigh on August 2, 2006, 9am-12pm.  Mr. Wodyka verbally laid out a preliminary agenda for that meeting, getting agreement from the group on the items he included.  He will send out the meeting notice and invitation to the TAG distribution list.
The meeting was adjourned at 11:50 am.
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